From: Carina Weisbach

To:

Cc: Sylvia Kaminski

Subject: statement of concnern

Date: September 1, 2020 7:53:47 AM

Good afternoon Ms. Heyland

Thank you for your phone inquiry about NRCB Application LA20014 (August 25, 2020) .
Unfortunately | received your message the same day the decision of this application was released. |
understand that you had planned on voicing your concerns about this application and that your
recent stay at the hospital prevented you from being able to meet the deadline to submit your
statement (July 29, 2020).

The statement you submitted for the previous application (4,500 head finisher feedlot, LA20004)
voiced concerns in respect to groundwater resources. Although | cannot assume that this application
caused the same concerns for you, nevertheless, | do note that concerns in respect to groundwater
guantity were also addressed in this permit (Registration LA20014).

| also observe that, with the information | have before me now, you would not be an affected party
under the legislation because you don’t reside or own land within the notification radius for that
application (chicken layer barn, LA20014).

However, if you wish to be considered a directly affected party, you can apply for that status to the
NRCB Board before September 17, 2020. The contact is: Laura.Friend@nrcb.ca. She will also be able
to answer any questions in respect to procedure you may have.

Please don’t hesitate to contact me via email (preferably) or phone (see number below) should you
have any questions.

Sincerely

Carina

Carina Weisbach PhD
Approval Officer

Natural Resources Conservation Board
Southern Region

#100, 5401 1st Avenue South
Lethbridge, Alberta

T1J 4V6

Phone: 403-381 5422
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